## HILL HOUSE 23 BURGATE PICKERING NORTH YORKSHIRE YO18 7AU

Lisa Bolland
The Clerk
Kirkbymoorside Town Council
Church House
7 High Market Place
KIRKBYMOORSIDE
YO62 6AT

16 August 2019

Dear Lisa

Re: Grant Scheme - Kirkbymoorside Tennis Club

I thank you for your letter dated 26 March 2019, confirming that the Town Council had no objection to the Tennis Club's intentions to replace the old and dilapidated club house with a new version, hopefully connected to mains water and mains drains.

The Tennis Club is currently making an application through LPA (Yorkshire Forward, Advantage Yorkshire and Yorkshire Tennis) for the sum of £4,000 to put towards the cost of the same. I enclose a copy of the Grant Scheme application form, with the following attached:-

- 2 quotes one from J Thackray & Sons (Steel Structures) Ltd for the foul drainage and the second from Simon Harrison Groundworks for the drainage.
- Quotation from Red Squirrel Sheds for the replacement Clubhouse, including provision of the same, insulation and delivery.

- Copy imagines of the proposed Clubhouse.
- Bank statement from December 2018 through to March 2019.
- · Peter Horner (Electrical Services) quotation for the work required.
- Two sets of accounts.

You will note that the Project costs are quite high. The Tennis Club would therefore appreciate any contribution the Town Council can make towards these. The Tennis Club is not asking for a specific sum and confirm that the Club does have funds in place to fund the majority of the work, although there is an expected shortfall of approximately £5,000.

The Tennis Club has unable to obtain a quote a kitchenette but it is expected that this would cost £1,000 and have estimated £5,000 for landscaping works following completion of the installation of the Clubhouse.

It is expected that the works will commence as soon as possible and I enclose a copy of the Grant submitted to Advantage Yorkshire.

We understand that Simon Harrison at Ground Works are keen to commence work as soon as possible. They would expect to be able to start advising that they can start in the next 4 weeks. Please confirm if the Town Council have any concerns regarding this.

Yours sincerely

Stuart Temple
Chairman of Kirkbymoorside Tennis Club